COMMUNITY PLANNING BOARD #11, THE BRONX
2280 WALLACE AVENUE - ROOM 2
BRONX, NEW YORK 10467
(212) 653-0936

DOMINIC CASTORE, THOMAS J. BROWN,
CHAIRMAN DISTRICT MANAGER

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD MAY 17, 1984 AT THE

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS-MARY QUEEN OF PEACE HALL

The meeting was called to order at 8:17 P.M. by Dom Castore, Chairman.

I. Gallery Session

a. Angelo Campanaro - Chester Civic Association

Mr. Campanaro spoke on the sewer work that is going on at Pelham Parkway
North and Stillwell Avenue. He stated that they have run into a problem with
the pipes. Mr. Campanaro stated that the Pelham Parkway North side has become
a dumping ground. He asked for the Board's help on this.

b. Andi Cioffi - Co-President, Parents Association of P.S. 105

Ms. Cioffi spoke on behalf of P.S. 105 and the community. She asked for
the Board's support on their request that the Motor Vehicle Bureau find an
alternate site,other than the one on White Plains Road and Brady Avenue, for
an Adjudication Unit. Ms. Cioffi stated that the community had met with the
owner who said that he felt that the community needs more people not more
businesses. She stated that he also said that it would not be financially
expedient for him to build and divide for individual stores. She stated that
he also said that he had purchased the property to protect his interest in a
professional building on Morris Park Ave, because he had heard that a group
of doctors were interested in the White Plains Road site in order to open up
another professional building. Ms. Cioffi said that the owner stated that
he was a resident in the Morris Park community and did not want to hurt the
Pelham Parkway area. She stated that the owner said that his private survey
did not show any children passing the property. Ms. Cioffi stated that
according to school attendance records and records of city bus passes issued,
there are over 170 children passing the corner of White Plains Road and Brady
Avenue twice daily. Ms. Cioffi said that these figures include only those
children living south of Brady Avenue, and do not include those children living
on Maran Place, Lydig Avenue and on Bronx Park east, who through the school
safety plan are directed to go to and from school by passing the site. She
also said that the owner stated that he will provide parking for 80 cars.

Ms. Cioffi stated that Senator Calandra, Harriet Windman and Jerry
Esposito as well as representatives of almost all our elected officials were
present at a recent meeting. She said that Calandra had advised them that not
only are there no employment positions other than judgeships available, but
that all our elected officials were against this coming into the Pelham Bay and
the Pelham Parkway areas. She stated that Borough President Stanley Simon is
against the Adjudication Unit also.
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Ms. Cioffi stated that she was here tonight without the fanfare, petitions
or an entourage or an outcry from the entire Pelham Parkway community, which she
stated could be done if necessary, to ask that the Community Planning Board take
a position in opposition to the State facility coming into Pelham Parkway.

c. Nat Nevins - Pelham Parkway Block Association

Mr. Nevins stated that there was a meeting of community representatives and
organizations with the owner. He stated that after the meeting with the owner
the Pelham Parkway Block Association decided to call a meeting on Thursday,

May 31st at 8 P.M. at P.S. 105. Mr. Nevins stated that he had called every
elected official, and that a letter would be sent to them about the meeting. He
asked that the Community Board go on record and send a letter to Commissioner
Egan saying that it is against this Adjudication Unit on White Plains Road and
Brady Avenue. Mr. Nevins asked all those who represent different organizations
to be present at the May 3lst meeting. He stated that he had asked the owner,
Who made the survey of how many cars go through the area and how many people
pass by? Mr. Nevins said that the owner refused to answer him. He said that
he is in that area every day, and that you cannot get into the parking lot. Mr.
Nevins also said that people pass there all day long, the school is a block
away, and that the traffic will be impossible. He asked that Community

Board #11 go on record as being against this Adjudication Unit at this site.

Mr. Nevins stated that he had received a letter from Lee Mager in reference
to the Bronxdale Pool. He discussed the restrictive clause that was placed on
any future sale mandating that it be sold to a non profit group for community
use. Mr. Nevins said that he learned that this clause was taken off the
property. He said that the Pelham Parkway Block Association feels that the
building should be for the benefit of the people in the neighborhood, and he
discussed the possibiilities for the site. He also said that this clause was
removed without the Community Board being notified.

II. Minutes
Corrections

Alfred Tartaglia asked that the Minutes be corrected to show that Steve
Lovitch was present at the April meeting.

Tom Brown stated that a correction was necessary on one of the Street
Activity Permits. He stated that the street to be closed should have read
Pelham Parkway North between Barker Avenue and Bronx Park East and not Boston
Road and Bronx Park East.

Motion by Blanche Rifkin - Second by Rhoda Gogatz - That the Minutes be
accepted as corrected.

Tony Rizzo stated that he had made the motion to adjourn, but that he was
not listed as the maker of the motion.

Tom explained that while Harriet takes notes, unless the voice is clearly
recognizeable to her, if it is not repeated by the Chair it may not be heard.
He suggested that in the future the Chair repeat the name of the maker of the
gotion and the sSecond.

Unanimously passed.



ITI. Chairman's Report

Dom spoke on the Adjudication Unit on White Plains Road. He said that he
felt that the Board should send a representative to the meeting on May 3lst.
He asked Lee Mager, Chairman of the Land Use Committee if he could attend, and
Lee said that he would.

IV. District Manager's Report

Tom reported that the District Service Cabinet Minutes had been distributed.
He said that it has only been three weeks since the last Cabinet meeting. Tom
said that he had been working on the Youth Bureau information needed for the
Coordinator position and the Summer Youth Employment Program.

a. Street Activity Permits

Tom stated that there are two Street Activity Permit requests for July 4th,
and that both groups had them last year with no problems. He said that both
groups were called, and want to have them again this year. Tom said that he
did not have the applications yet, as they were just sent to both groups.

1. /Hering Avenue between Pelham Parkway South and Lydig Avenue re-
presented by Lucy Palazzolo

Tom said that they have had this block party for the last eight or nine
years without any problems.

2. Tenbroeck Avenue between Allerton and Mace Avenues represented by
Marie Cammarata

Tom said that they had a block party for the first time last year, and that
there were no problems.

Motion by Bob Black — Second by Rhoda Gogatz - That when the applications
are received that the Board gives its approval to both groups.

Passed
b. Environmental Protection

Tom said that he had received a call from the Department of Environmental
Protection wanting to know what the Board wanted to do about the sprinkler cap
program. Tom said that the Board has three options:

1. that the Board have control over the distribution of sprinkler caps
2. that the Board do it in conjunction with the Police Department

3. that the Board have nothing to do with the program and let the Police
handle it

Tom said that he told the Department of Environmental Protection that the
Board take the responsibility for the sprinkler caps. He said that he always
checks with the Police before issuing caps. Tom asked that if the Police
receive any requests for sprinkler caps from anyone in District #11 to please
refer them to the Community Board. Tom said that he was very careful in giving
out the caps last year.
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Motion by Bob Black - Secend by Rhoda Gogatz - That Community Board #11
take the responsibility for the distribution of the sprinkler caps.

Discussion took place on whether the police were responsible for closing
hydrants that they see open without a sprinkler cap.

Det. Tom Lyons spoke on this. He stated that the wrenches are given to
radio cars at the start of the summer, but that they are not good wrenches
and break easily. Det. Lyons said that they have requested better wrenches
for the radio cars.

Dom asked if the police were supposed to shut off hydrants that they see
open without a cap.

Det. Lyons said that each radio car is given a few caps, and if they see a
hydrant open without a cap they will put a cap on and ask a responsible person
to come in and fill out a permit,if it is a location that will not cause any
problems.

Tom said that he would be meeting with Environmental Protection and would
ask them about supplying sturdier wrenches.

The vote on the motion that the Board be responsible for the caps was passed.

V. Borough President's Report

Barbara Fried reported that the half fare program for seniors and handi-
capped has been extended one hour by Liberty Lines and the New York Bus Service.
She said that the seniors and handicapped are eligible for the $1.25 fare to
and from Manhattan from 9 A.M. rather than 10 A.M. until 3 P.M. Monday through
Friday.

Barbara reported that the Board of Estimate had approved a contract between
the New York City Department of Parks and Wesler Cohen Assoc. for preparation of
plans, specs, etc. in connection with the installation of ballfield lighting and
other improvements in Loretto Park, totaling $36, 602.

Office Space

Tom reported that last week the contract for the renovation of the Board's
office at the Nurses Residence of Bronx Municipal Hospital Center was signed. He
said that there was a brief meeting earlier this week with the hospital, but that
the real meeting will be tomorrow at 2:00 between the contractor, the architect
and the hospital staff. Tom said that the work should be completed in 6 - 8 weeks.

Bob Black asked if the hospital would be supplying parking spaces. Tom said
that the Board had asked for 6 spaces. He said that these are not spaces but permits
to park.

VI. Committee Reports

A. Youth Services

Ray Locascio introduced the new Project Director, Ms. Pauline Prilucik.

Ms. Prilucik stated that S.T.0.P. of Community Board #10 and Community Board #11
have gone into a consortium. She stated that we have 265 job slots. She said there
are 30 work sites.
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Rhoda Gogatz asked Pauline several questions relating to the division of the
job slots and how our allocation differed from last year.

Pauline explained that the jobs would be divided equally between both Boards,
and that all the Project Sponsors had their allocations cut. She stated that all
the applications have been submitted, and that we are waiting for the eligibility
list of participants. She stated that there would be a registration and orientation
session and asked any Board members who wish, to attend to come and help out.

Pauline said that the orientation would be on June 12th and 15th between 2 and 6 P.M.
She also stated that orientation would be on June 26th. (The registration date has
since been changed)

Youth Coordinator

Ray reported that Linda Stone had gone down for processing last week, and is
waiting for the final report that she has been accepted. Ray said that the money
has been allocated, and the salary is set. Ray said that Linda should start
between June lst and June 15th. He told Linda that any help she can give Pauline
would be appreciated.

Administrator Aid and Crew Chiefs

Ray reported that ads went into the local papers for these positions. He said
that Lewis Goldstein and Tom Lucania would be on the screening Committe for these
applicants. Ray said that there would be one Administrative Aide and he read the
requirements and the salary. Ray said that there would be seven Crew Chiews and he
read the requirements and the salary.

Tom said that copies of this would be sent to all the Associations.

Ray asked anyone who knows someone interested in any of these positions to have
them send a resume to the Board office.

Ray reported that there had been a Youth Services Committee meeting last week.
He stated that there have been between 20 and 22 people in attendance at each of
his meetings.

B. Land Use

1. Extension of Variance 707-56BZ Vol. II - Getty Station at 1500/10
Williamsbridge Road

Lee Mager reported that there have not been any complaints on this station.

Tom stated that Getty discontinued the previous operator, and was now operating
it themselves.

Motion by Lee Mager - Second by Rhoda Gogatz, Bob Black and Tony Rizzo -That
Community Board #l11 waive a Public Hearing and recommend that the Variance extension
be granted.

Unanimously passed
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C. Highways, Traffic and Transportation

Ernie Odierna reported that there would be a meeting on Monday evening to
discuss with the consultants, Andrews and Clark, the preliminary design for
streets in the Astor Gardens area. He said that after this meeting, he would
schedule a meeting with the community and get its input.

Ernie announced that a traffic signal has been approved for Rhinelander and
Hone Avenues. He said that Traffic said that it could take six months, but that
they would try to accelerate it.

Ernie read a letter from Traffic on getting in and out of the parking garage
on Eastchester Road.

Tom spoke on this. He said that they are talking about eliminating parking
twenty feet north of the driveway and ten feet south of the driveway.

Tom said that at Janel Towers they are talking about eliminating twenty feet
of parking, east of the driveway on Neill Avenue.

There were no objections to either action.

Frank stated that the Allerton Avenue Association has received complaints from
people who use the Liberty Line buses going downtown. Frank said that by the time
. the bus. reach Allerton Avenue it is crowded. He said that there does not seem to
be enough buses to accomodate the peole who want to get on at Allerton Avenue. Frank
said that he spoke with Tom on this this morning on behalf of the Association. He
said that many people waiting for empty buses, just line up between the E1 pillar
and curb. Frank asked if a letter could be sent to Liberty Lines indicating that
the Board would like to see a dispatcher at that point. He said that the problem
starts at 6:30 A.M. and gets worse. Frank said that at Pelham Parkway there are
more buses available as well as a full time dispatcher.

Tom said that he has also heard that evening buses have been coming early and
this causes a problem at 5:00 P.M. as the buses do not wait at the Pelham Parkway

stop until their departure time.

Abe Pereira asked about the Pelham Parkway bus to Wall Street. He said that
there is a man that he spoke with today who has a petition of 200 signatures for
a bus to Wall Street.

Tom said that he has had two answers to this. He stated that Abe has raised
this issue several times. Tom said that he called the Comptroller on this as well
as someone from the Bureau of Franchise and Liberty Lines. Tom said that Liberty
Lines claims that they do not have the capital to institute the service. He stated
that the franchise was granted on a temporary basis but never instituted. He
said that there is reluctance to grant the franchise because it would compete with
New York City Transit Authority service. Tom suggested that petitions be sent to
Liberty Lines with a request that the company reinstitute its franchise application.

A great deal of discussion took place on this.

Tom said that Liberty Lines would have to submit a new application for a
franchise.

Motion by Bill Liblick— Second by Rhoda Gogatz - That Community Board #11 send
a letter to Liberty Lines requesting that it look into the feasibility of running
a bus to Wall Street.

Passed
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Ray suggested that the people interested in riding this bus meet with Liberty
Lines, and discuss it before the Board sends a letter.

Report on New England Thruway Ramp on Gun Hill Road

Tony Fungiello reported that there would be a meeting on June 10th between
representatives of Boards #10, #11 and #12 with Dan Darby , the engineer for the
highway. Tony said that after that meeting he would have something to report to
the Board.

D. Public Safety

1. 49th Precinct

Joe Reda reported that the inside of the building will be ready by June 15th.
He said that the problem is on the outside. Joe said that they are waiting for
the soil tests before doing any paving and asphalt work. Joe said that all work
should be complete by July 15th and opearting by Labor Day.

2. 49th Precinct Council
Joe reported that a meeting was held at Beth Abraham on this. He said that
a Steering Committee was formed. Joe said that not everyone was invited because
they could not have to many groups. He said that there would be a meeting of the

steering committee in June.

E. Community Development and Budget Priorities

Bob Black stated that on behalf of himself and the Officers of Community
Board #11 he wanted to thank Tom Brown for his presentation before the Board of
Estimate on behalf of Communtiy Board #11.

F. Parks

As Elizabeth Brown was not present Tom gave the report. He stated that he and
Elizabeth and several persons representing Board #7. were privileged to meet with
Borough President Simon for the ribbon cutting ceremony for the bus stop at the
Botanical Garden. Tom said that this was one of the Board's priorities over the
years. Tom said that he got off at that stop even before the ribbon cutting.

G. Education and Culture

As Ruth Burko was not present Blanche Rifkin gave the report. Blanche reported
that there is a series of articles in the New York Times on Pelham Parkway. She
said that it is very favorable, and that there are even pictures.

Tom said that the information of the Capital Budget agnd its impact on libraries
was distributed as well as information on the book sale at the Van Nest branch.

Tom spoke on the Allerton Library roof replacement. He said that this is a
long way. off, and that barring construction problems they will not have to close
the library down at all.

Tom said that construction on the new Eastchester branch library is progressing.

H. Health and Social Services

Bill Liblick asked anyone who would like to serve on the Advisory Board of the
group home at 2213 Wallace Avenue to contact the Board or the home directly.



I. Economic Development

As Sal Napolitano was not present Tom gave the report. He stated that he did
not know if the Board wanted to take any action on Constantines request for a tax
abatement. Tom gave the background on this. He said that several years ago
Constantine's had requested a Zoning change which the Board through U.L.U.R.P. had
recommended against, Tom said that it was granted through City Planning and
the Board of Estimate. He stated that following this, Constantine's asked to be
certified for tax abatement eligibility by the Industrial and Commercial Incencive
Board. He said that the Board had recommended against this, but that they were
certified eligible. He said that now that the renovation work is finished
Constantine's is applying for the abatement itself. Tom said that there is a Public
meeting on May 22nd at 10 A.M. at 250 Braodway on the 23rd floor. Tom asked if the
Board wanted to change its original position of opposition to this abatement.

Motion by Lee Mager - Second by Rhoda Gogatz - That Community Board #11
recommend that a tax abatement for Constantine's not be granted.

Discussion took place on this and Lee gave the reason's for the Community
Board's opposition to the zoning change and abatement.

Passed
J. Housing
Allerton Coops

Frank Muccioli reported that there is still a problem with the Allerton Coops.
He stated that Bill Taylor, the President of the Allerton Coops Association has
consented to work with the Housing Committee in regard to the Allerton Coops. Frank
said that Mr. Taylor has submitted a couple of letters to him. He asked that Mr.
Taylor be allowed to explain what the tenants of the Coops are doing, what H.P.D.
is doimg for them and what progress is being made in the Coops.

Mr. Taylor stated that when last he spoke before the Board there was some
disagreement on the status of the application for the loan for the rehabilitation
work. Mr. Taylor said that letters were sent from the Housing Committee and
Mr. Marvin Goldberg of Community Preservation Corporation. He said that Frank was
assured that things were being processed, and that the money was there. Mr. Taylor
said that the commitment was signed by Filice Michetti, Deputy Commissioner of
Housing and Marvin Goldberg. He said that the work that was to be done would be
divided into four parts—-boilers; roofs and windows; dnterior renovations; and
exterior renovations. Mr. Taylor said that they have been signed and sent along
for action by the general partners of the consortium. Mr. Taylor said that there
are twenty or twenty-one partners involved in the ownership of the Coops. He spoke
about a conversation he had two years ago in which the name of one of the partners
was mentioned. He said that Mr. Traubee had told him:'"that unfortunately not all
my partners are interested in making momey'. Mr. Taylor said that he had asked to
meet with the Attorney General to find out who the owners are. He said that he
had been to court six times with the landlord on violations. Mr. Taylor said that
he tried to initiate an action on behalf of all the tenants in the Coops and was
asked by a representative of H.P.D. why he was trying to fine the landlord when
perhaps he should br trying to get a reduction.

Mr. Taylor said that there are over 1,000 violations. He said that the re-
quested rehabilitation monies are not meant to cover the violations, but are
designated for capital improvements.
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Motion by Frank Muccioli - Second by Rhoda Gogatz - That Community Board #11
write a letter to Ted Weinstein stipulating that the Board would like his office
to send inspectors to the Coops to look at the 1,000 violations and have them
corrected.

Passed

Discussion took place on the $1.5 million that Mr. Traubee was supposed to put
up.

Frank said that the contractor who was supposed to start the work is no longer
interested. He said that another contractor is interested, and that they are work-
ing along with him. Frank said that they are now coming up with an ownership
obligation. He said that they signed a letter that they are only going to make
partial payment of the $1.5 million to start the work. Frank said that he feels
that Mr. Traubee is playing some kind of game with rhe community and Board. He
said that Mr. Traubee had explained to him what his true intent is, and Frank
said that it was his feeling that his true intent is to bleed the Coops until some
positive action is taken against him. Frank said that it was reported to the
Housing Committee that plaster had fallen down in one of the apartments and injured
one of the tenant's children.

Brenda Petri stated--that she had called C.P.C. on Monday and was told by Mr.
Goldberg that '"the loan commitment has not been accepted by the borrower, and that
the loan commitment for the Coops has expired on its own terms".

K. Nominations
As Steve Zarkin was not present Al Tartaglia spoke. He stated that the Committe
had nominated Nicholas Cremonese for the position of Treasurer. He said that he had

accepted. Al asked if there were any other nominations, and there were none.

Motion by Al Tartaglia — Second by Leslie McHenry — That nominations for
Treasurer be closed.

Passed

Al stated that Brenda Petri had been nominated by the Committee for the position
of Secretary, and she had accepted. He asked if there were any other nominations.

Abe Pereira nominated Rhoda Gogatz and Bob Black Seconded the nomination.
Rhoda accepted the nomination.

Motion by Al Tartaglia — Second by - That nominations for
Secretary be closed.

Passed

Al said that Frank Muccioli had been nominated by the Committee for the position
of Second Vice Chairman, and he had accepted. He asked if there were any other
nominations, and there were none.

Motion by Rhoda Gogatz — Second by Bob Black - That nominations for Second
Vice Chairman be closed.

Passed
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Al stated that Dom Castore had been nominated by the Committee for the
position of First Vice Chairman, and he had accepted. He asked if there were
any other nominations.

Abe Pereira nominated Lewis Goldstein and Kenneth Fleisser Seconded the
nomination. Lew accepted the nomination.

Motion by Al Tartaglia — Second by Rhoda Gogatz - That nominations for First
Vice Chairman be closed.

Passed

Al said that Lee Mager had been nominated by the Committee for the position
of Chairman, and he had accepted. He asked if there were any other nominations,
and there were none.

Motion by Abe Pereira - Second by Rhoda Gogatz - That nominations for
Chairman be closed.

Passed

VII. 0l1d Business

Tony Rizzo stated that at the last meeting Erskine Place had been discussed.
de said that he had some questions.

Tom explained that this is a U.L.U.R.P. application that has not been certified
as yet. He explained that it affects Boards #10 and #11. Tom said that on Board #l1's
side it involves demapping Erskine Place, and he elaborated on why. He stated that
no action was required at this time.

Mitchell Lama Buy-outs

Norman Engel spoke on this. He stated that at the last meeting the Board had
discussed this. Norman said that he had contacted Senator Bernstein and Assemblyman
Friedman, and that he had copies with him of the legislation involved. Norman said
that Frank has copies of them also. He asked that the Board publicly back the two
bills. Norman said that on June 2nd: they are going to have a big hearing in
Manhattan, and that Governor Cuomo has been invited. He said that the Governor
was pushing for a Mitchell Lama Buy-out bill. Norman said that this bill must be
defeated.

Tom said that at the last meeting he was instructed to get copies of the
legislation, and if there was a time problem that the Executive Committee act on
it. He said that he only received the legislation early this week. Tom said that
it will be at least two weeks before the legislation comes up in the Senate. He
also said that it has not been introduced in the Assembly as yet. Tom spoke
further on this and said that he did not know anything about Governor Cuomo's bill.

Steven Parness, representative of Eliot Engel spoke on the bill on Buy-outs.

A great deal of discussion took place on this.

The proposed legislation was referred to the Housing Committee for recommendation.

Bronxdale Pool

Tom spokei on this. He gave the background on the property and stated that the
Board had recommended that a restrictive clause be placed on the sale so that it



- 11 -

could be sold only for a not-for-profit community use. Tom said that it was passed
with this clause in 1980. He said that he had received a highlight auction offering
for July 25th in which the Bronxdale was listed without the restrictive clause.

Tom said that he had made several calls to City Planning and Real Property, and
found out that in 1982 the Commissioner of Real Property had requested the Board

of Estimate to have the restrictive clause removed. He said that this request did
not have to go through U.L.U.R.P., go to the Board or C.P.C. Tom said that it was

a simple resolution of the Board of Estimate. He said that the only way the Board
would have known about it was if he read the Board of Estimate calendar, or if he
was called about it, which he was not. Tom said that he had sent notices to several
community groups on this. He said that next Thursday, the Board of Estimate will
have before it the request to approve the sale of the Bronxdale Pool without the
restrictive clause.

Motion by Lee Mager — Second by Rhoda Gogatz - That the Board go on record as
objecting to the removal of the restrictive clause by the Board of Estimate without
the Community Board's knowledge.

Passed

Motion by Lee Mager — Second by Rhoda Gogatz - That Community Board #11 go on
.ecord asking that the restrictive clause be placed back on the sale of this property.

Passed

Lee said that he would be attending the meeting on the Adjudication Unit and
would report on it at the next meeting.

Motion by Tony Rizzo - Second by Joe Reda — That the meeting be adjourned.

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 P.M.
Respectively sgbmitted,

27 .
. "/ “-

Tewis Goldstein,
Secretary




ATTENDANCE AT BOARD MEETING HELD ON MAY 17, 1984

PRESENT

Robert Black
Dominic Castore
John Cifichiello
Nicholas Cremonese
Anthony DelGaudio
Thomas Deiaro
Gloria DiGianni
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Kenneth Fleisser
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Anthony Funigiello
Kenneth Gelnick
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Lewis Goldstein
Rabbi Israel Greenberg
William Liblick

ABSENT
Elizabeth Brown
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Stella Fernandez
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Romolo Imundi
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Raymond Locascio
Steve Lovitch
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Frank Muccioli
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Charles Re
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Blanche Rifkin
Anthony Rigzzo
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Sal Napolitano
Henry Yuspeh
Steve Zarkin

EX OFFICIO BOARD MEMBERS:
John Farrel - Rep. of Hon. Michael DeMarco

OTHER ELECTED OFFICIALS:
Steven Parness - Rep. of Assemblyman Eliot Engel
John DeGaetano - Rep. of Senator Abraham Bernstein

STAFF, BOROUGH PRESIDENT, AND AGENCY OFFICIALS:

Thomas J. Brown, District Manager — Community Planning Board #11
Harriet Lasky, Secretary - Community Planning Board #l1

Barbara Fried - Rep. of Borough President Stanley Simon

GUESTS:

Det. Tom Lyons - 47th Precinct
Thal Davis

Richard Divico - 43rd Precinct
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